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   Per your article regarding the discovery of an oyster shell midden that could be as old as 6,000 years, it is clear that Westchester County officials have been remiss in their responsibilities to serve as caretakers of their history. After discovering this archaeological treasure trove, officials allowed construction of a sea wall to continue despite their federal legal obligations to temporarily halt the project. According to U.S. Army Corps of Engineers acting Chief of Eastern Permits, Stacey Jensen, "The continuation of work after the discovery of such cultural resources constitutes a violation of the general conditions of the nationwide permit program, and thus constitutes noncompliance with the project's authorization."
   The Kitchawan tribe was part of the Wappinger Confederacy, and the eastern side of the Hudson River was their ancestral homeland for thousands of years before the arrival of the European explorers and fur traders. Westchester County’s history in the area of Native American relations has been disastrous at best. The Pound Ridge Massacre of 500 to 700 Native American men, women and children in 1644 during Governor Kieft’s War serves as an exclamation point in the sad history of the treatment of the first people in this area. 

   We salute the Corps of Engineers for taking the County to task for their wanton disregard of the rules included as part of the project permit. At a time when we are celebrating 400 years of European history with the coming anniversary of Henry Hudson’s arrival, we must certainly embrace the incredible importance of an archaeological find that dates back as far as 6,000 years. 
     Sincerely,








    Thomas F. Maxson
                                                                                                               Thomas F. Maxson
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